
 

 

OSGATHORPE PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

HELD AS A WEBEX MEETING 
TUESDAY 9th March 2021 

19.00hrs 
Present: Cllr    Martin Buczkiewicz (Chair) 

Cllr    Jim Elson (Vice Chair) joined at 19:24 
 Cllr    Mike Fairlamb 
 Cllr    Andrew Bate 
 Cllr    Jill Ella 
 
Mrs Clarke – Clerk to the Council 

Also, in 
attendance: 

Five members of the public 
 

Apologies: Police Speaker  
 

Council 
Meeting: 

Cllr Buczkiewicz opened the meeting with a reminder that the LRALC guidance is to 
continue to hold ‘virtual’ meetings. There will be breaks in this meeting for attendees to dial 
back in as the session automatically expires after each 50 mins period. 

147//2021 Police Speaker No update but dates for meetings have been sent to the Police. 
148/2021 Neighbourhood Watch 
 Kevin Legg, the lead person for the Osgathorpe NHW scheme gave an update to the Cllrs. 

 
Reported crime since last Parish Council (PC) meeting  
There haven’t been any reported crimes (December & January) since the last PC meeting.  
The current position to the 31st January 2021 is shown in the table below. The February 
reported crimes figures will be published at the end of March 2021. 
 
2020 reported crime figures  
When comparing 2020 crime data against 2019 there has been a reduction of 5 crimes. The 
biggest reduction is in burglaries, which have reduced from six to nil. The last reported 
burglary was in October 2019. 
 
Information  
Crime information is now circulated via the Osgathorpe NHW email list, Village Voice, 
Osgathorpe Facebook page and Osgathorpe Village email list.  
 
OSGATHORPE CRIME FIGURES TO 31/1/21        
        
  2021 2020 2019 2018 2017 2016 2015 
Anti Social Behaviour 0 0 0 0 3 7 0 
Bike Theft 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 
Burglaries # 0 0 6 2 6 4 7 
Crime Damage & Arson 0 1 3 0 0 0 0 
Other Crime 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 
Theft 0 1 2 0 3 0 0 
Vehicle Crime 0 2 1 0 2 1 2 
Violence & Sexual offences 0 3 2 2 2 1 0 

Total 0 9 14 4 16 13 9 



 

 

        
# Last reported burglary October 2019        
# Burglaries include residential & commercial 
buildings        
        
Changes between 2020 v 2019         
Anti Social Behaviour 0       
Bike Theft 1       
Burglaries  -6       
Crime Damage & Arson -2       
Other Crime 1       
Theft -1       
Vehicle Crime 1       
Violence & Sexual offences 1       

Total Reduction -5       
        
        
Summary of Crimes committed between 1/4/15 to 
31/12/20         
Burglaries 25       
Anti Social Behaviour 10       
Violence & Sexual offences 10       
Vehicle Crime 8       
Theft 6       
Crime Damage & Arson 4       
Bike Theft 1       
Other Crime 1       

Total 65       
 
 

 

149/2021 Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
 
 
 

 

Following a review of the minutes of the previous meeting Cllr Buczkiewicz proposed the 
minutes for the January PC meeting as a true and accurate representation.  Seconded by 
Cllr Fairlamb.  Unanimously approved.   
  

150/2021 Matters Arising / Clerks progress report  
 Mrs Clarke gave an update on the actions within the current action log. The document will 

be updated and added to the website. ACTION Mrs Clarke. 
 
Orchard Close land transfer has been completed.  The Parish Council is now the freehold 
owner of this land.   
 
With the Harley Hall closed for refurbishment NWLDC approached the PC for alternative 
polling venues. Two alternative venues suggested to NWLDC were The Storey Arms and 
the Church. The Landlord of the The Storey Arms declined to make the pub available as a 
polling station.  NWLDC are now talking to the Church. 
 
 



 

 

151/2021 Financial Matters 
 Mrs Clarke gave a summary of the accounts, presenting bank reconciliations for all three 

accounts. The bank mandate with HSBC is to be returned by Cllr Bate. 
 
Cllr Buczkiewicz approved the cheques, Cllr Ella seconded, unanimously approved. 

1. Wicksteed play area inspection £96 
2. 2Commune email for the new website £42 
3. D.Marshall Defib batteries £276. 

 
Deposits received:  

1. None 
 
The defib account has been closed with £0.11 remaining in the account. 
 

152/2021 Planning Matters 
 Planning responses in progress:  

a. 20/01908/VCU The Warren 
b. 21/00158/VCI Telex Main Street 
c. 21/00157/VCI Telex Main Street 
d. 21/00262/REM 72 Main Street 

 
Planning responses received:  

e. None 
     

Main Street development complaints: Mud on the road is still an issue, however, the 
contractors are parking on site. Three of the social housing plots have been sold, it is 
believed to East Midlands Housing Association.  Action Cllr Buczkiewicz to follow up to 
see if this is correct. 
 
Land south side of Jim Armetts Road (Road transfer) has been completed and 
responsibility passed to Osgathorpe Grange Management Committee. The Committee 
have appointed Roy Green Chartered Surveyors. 
 
Planning reference 16/00183/Ful - Concern over the planning infringement will not be 
pursued and can be removed from the agenda. Action Mrs Clarke. 
 

153/2021 Correspondence 
 The following correspondence was received and reviewed. 

 
1. Flood advice from NWLDC has been put onto the website. 
2. Residents litter picking query has been resolved. Mrs Clarke to confirm that Ian 

Webster’s contact email is on the website. Action Mrs Clarke. 
3. Voluntary and Community Sector newsletter has been put onto the website. 
4. Cllr training dates was circulated for information. 
5. Osgathorpe broadband speeds - Kevin Legg provided an update on the issue and 

the progress that has been made with NWLDC and Open Reach. A letter has been 
drafted and sent to Andrew Bridgen MP. Cllr Bate proposed that the issue of poor 
broadband speeds is put on the agenda as a fixed item and will lead on the matter 
on behalf of the PC. Cllr Elson seconded, all agreed unanimously. Action Mrs 
Clarke to add to the agenda under section 13. 

 
6. Residents request for a memorial was approved. 

 
 



 

 

154/2021 Cemetery Maintenance 
 Nothing to report 

 
155/2021 Play area 
 Cllr Ella continues to carry out the weekly checks and has noticed that the play area is 

increasingly being used as the weather improves. The waste bin is an ongoing issue and 
is full of water. It was suggested that bigger drainage holes are drilled in the bottom as a 
short-term solution, while a new bin insert or larger bags are found. Action Cllr Ella and 
Cllr Elson. 
 
The Wicksteed report was reviewed, Cllr Bate proposed the Council go ahead with the 
priced items. Cllr Ella seconded and all agreed unanimously. Action Mrs Clarke to inform 
Wicksteed. The other recommendation, such as fencing and the gate need to be 
investigated and costed. Action Cllr Elson  
 
The last SUDs report was from Feb 2020, Action Mrs Clarke to follow up with the 
Management Committee.  
 

156/2021 Highways and Footpaths 
 Fly tipping – has increased. Ian Webster at NWLDC is doing a great job, however the ‘Report 

It’ portal is not working properly and this has been reported. In the interim Cllr Buczkiewicz is 
reporting incidents directly to Ian Webster. 
 
Ashby Road water main has had two major leaks, which have been repaired by STW. The 
bursts caused / exacerbated flooding of Dawsons Road.   
The STW sewer on Church Lane started overflowing during the wet weather.  STW 
temporarily addressed the matter by tankering sewage from the system to Packington 
sewage treatment works.  STW has subsequently cleared some blockage from the sewer 
but further cleaning work is necessary. 
 
It is understood that a further leak in the sewer has been identified between Church Lane 
pumping station and the Snarrows Lane treatment works. 
 
Cllr Bate has met on site with LCC staff to discuss drainage issues along Dawson’s Road.  
LCC has scheduled jetting and investigatory work to the system.  The route and responsibility 
(LCC or STW) for the surface water drainage system along Dawson’s Road is not presently 
known.  Action Cllr Bate to update at the next meeting. 
 
Cllr Buczkiewicz reported that the work to put the cat’s eyes into the main Ashby Road and 
repaint the white lines has been completed by LCC. 
 
A rowan tree at the bottom of Dawson’s Road is dying after being damaged when the 
Dawsons Road water main was connected to the new estate. Action Mrs Clarke to report 
to LCC for removal, Action Cllr Buczkiewicz to look into the replacement tree scheme. 
 

157/2021 Website and Village Voice  
 Cllr Ella and Mrs Clarke have had another training session and 2Commune have carried 

out a pre go live check. There is a final session booked for the 20th April, then Cllr Ella 
would like to seek approval for launching the website at the May meeting. Action Mrs 
Clarke to add to the agenda.  
 
Mrs Clarke will continue to add the photograph’s that are being provided and will 
investigate if villages can upload their own photographs. Action Mrs Clarke. 
 



 

 

 158/2021 Other Village Items for Discussion 
 The Storey Arms.  The OCPL has written to Mr Collin, the Landlord, to re-confirm the wish 

to purchase remains.  Mr Collin has not responded. The OCPL are looking into a 
Government Covid related ‘fund matching’ grant scheme whose objective is to help local 
communities purchase community assets.  Cll’r Bate advised that the scheme has a total 
of £150 million.  Maximum grants for public houses will be £250k but £1m grants may be 
available for the purchase of sports facilities.  The scheme may become fully subscribed 
before the end of its four-year term.  Cllr Ella proposed the PC draft a letter to Mr Collin 
requesting an update on his intentions.  Action Mrs Clarke. Cllr Buczkiewicz will follow up 
with NWLDC for the position on business rates and licensing as the pub has failed to open 
when it was able to under relaxed covid restrictions. Action Cllr Buczkiewicz 
 
The Defib costs have been confirmed and Mrs Clarke has these. 
 
Allotments, after a number of requests from villagers the PC is looking to identify land 
which may be suitable. 
 

159/2021 Public Participation (10 mins) 
 HCT update. The damson tree has been removed by the contractor and refurbishment 

work to the property will begin shortly. 
 
 

 Date of next meeting 
 4th May 2021 

 
 

Signed by 
Chairman 

 

Date  


